Bill Haley <BHaley@hhivacations.com>

Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
4/29/2014 11:46:08 AM

RE: 2014 RBC Heritage presented by Boeing

Katherine, thank you for all your help and for just being there for the Haleys Heritage Week and always. | look
forward to playing again next year if the PGA will allow it. Unfortunately every pro | have played with has
missed the cut at Heritage- Stenson, DeLaet, Stallings and now Bohn have fallen to the curse.

Bill

From: Veldran, Katherine [mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov]
Sent: Friday, April 25,2014 10:01 AM

To: Veldran, Katherine

Subject: 2014 RBC Heritage presented by Boeing

Dear Guest,

On behalf of Governor Nikki Haley, the South Carolina Department of Commerce, and the South Carolina Department
of Parks, Recreation and Tourism, | would like to thank you for attending the 2014 RBC Heritage presented by Boeing!

The First Gentleman's Invitational, Palmetto State Reception, and the golf tournament presented unique
opportunities and excellent venues where we could take business from the boardroom to the golf course. With
leaders and executives from around the world coming together, we have forged a stronger statewide business
environment for South Carolina.

We greatly appreciate your participation and support and hope to see you at next year's RBC Heritage presented by
Boeing (April 13 -19, 2015). Please keep in touch, and do not hesitate to call if you need anything.

Thank you,
Katherine

Katherine F. Veldran

Director of Legislative Affairs | Office of Governor Nikki Haley
0:803-734-5124 | C: 803-767-7583
KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
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